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South Lake Road Reconstruction Implementing No Overnight Parking 

Stating on July 6, and anticipating effective through July 25, the South Lake Road Reconstruction 
Project will implement no overnight parking in the South Lake area. This will include the Bishop Pass 
Trailhead Parking, boat trailer parking, and some of the day use parking near South Lake. 
Additionally, there is no parking permitted along roadside shoulders during the construction project. 

This closure will allow the contractor to pulverize and pave these parking lots. The construction 
schedule remains Monday – Friday, 6:00 am to 8:00 pm. Expect up to 30-minute delays. Flaggers 
and a pilot car will manage traffic, allowing alternating two-way traffic. 

Hikers entering or exiting the Bishop Pass Trail at South Lake should plan their trips in accordance 
with the construction schedule. Hikers need to plan for travel delays, re-routed trailhead access, 
understand that that long-term parking is not available, plan to be picked up or dropped off at the 
trailhead, consider shuttles to/from trailheads, and utilize alternative trails for resupply, if possible. 

Eastern Sierra Transit Authority (ESTA)’s Bishop Creek Shuttle is running twice daily Please see the 
attached for a list of operators who may provide shuttles on the forest. Hiker Shuttles: 
https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/fseprd586535.pdf. 

The contractor is required to provide 40 day-use parking spaces in the area. However, since this is a 
popular recreation destination for boating, fishing, and hiking, these spaces will fill up quickly. 
Visitors should plan that parking, which is difficult in a normal year, will be substantially reduced 
during this project and will likely not be available. 

Additionally, overnight parking will be allowed in the dirt lot just north of the Tyee Lakes Trailhead, 
including bear boxes for food storage (see attached map). It is approximately a three-mile walk to 
the Bishop Pass Trailhead  via the trail behind Willow Campground that continues near Parchers 
Resort and connects to the trailhead on the east side of South Lake Road.  

Motorhomes and trailers are not recommended past Four Jeffreys Campground unless you have a 
reservation with Creekside Resort, Bishop Creek Lodge, or Parchers Resort during this period since 
there is no safe turn-around past this point. 

Local businesses and services along South Lake Road remain open and accessible. 
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There is no way to complete a project of this nature without it having a significant impact on visitors 
to the area. Accessing the area may be, at times, difficult and frustrating.  If you have any flexibility in 
your plans, please consider a visit to South Lake/Bishop Pass destinations in another year. 

As a reminder, the project’s scope stated that Bishop Pass Trailhead Parking and Tyee Lakes 
Trailhead Parking and certain campgrounds will be closed at times this summer, although access to 
the trailheads will be maintained 
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